
          
                                          PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 Comment Period Begins: May 28, 2024 
 Comment Period Ends: July 3, 2024 

File Number: NAE-2021-02240 
Phone: (978) 318-8295 

Email: CENAE-R-PN-NH@usace.army.mil 
 
 

GRANITE STATE LANDFILL PUBLIC MEETING INFORMATION  
 
On April 9, 2024, the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New England District (USACE) 
issued a public notice that it had received a permit application, file number NAE-2021-
02240, to conduct work in waters of the United States from Granite State Landfill, 
LLC,1855 Vermont Route 100, Hyde Park, Vermont, 05655. This work is proposed in 
unnamed wetlands and unnamed tributaries to Alder Brook and Ammonoosuc River at 
172 Douglas Drive, Bethlehem, New Hampshire. For additional information on the 
proposed work, please reference the April 9, 2024 public notice and permit application, 
available at the links below: 
 
Public Notice Link: 
https://www.nae.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/PublicNotices/Article/3735000/nae
-2021-02240/ 
 
NAE-2021-02240 Permit Application Link: 
https://www.nae.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory/PublicNotices/Article/3743063/nae
-2021-02240-application/ 
 
In response to comments received in response to the public notice, USACE will hold a 
public meeting on June 26, 2024, at the Dalton Municipal Building to discuss the 
USACE review process and environmental justice concerns. 
 
Public Meeting Information:   

June 26, 2024 
Dalton Municipal Building 

756 Dalton Road 
Dalton, New Hampshire 03598 

 
5:00PM – 7:00PM 
Public Meeting  

USACE Review process, Project Description, Q&A Session 
 

7:30PM-8:30PM 
Roundtable Discussion  

Meaningful Engagement and Discussions on Environmental Justice Concerns 
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Virtual Link: 
How to join virtually: 

Log into WebEx 
 

Meeting Number:  199 945 8471 
Join by video system: Dial cenae-pa@usace1.webex.com 

You can also dial 207.182.190.20 and enter your meeting number. 
 

Join by phone: 
1-844-800-2712 US Toll Free 

1-669-234-1177 US Toll 
Access code: 199 945 8471 

 
The public comment period for the proposed project will be extended until July 3, 2024.  
 
As described in the original public notice, comments should be submitted in writing by 
the above date. If you have any questions, please contact USACE, Regulatory Division, 
at CENAE-R-PN-NH@usace.army.mil, (978) 318-8295 (800) 343-4789 or (800) 362-
4367. 
 
Any person may request, in writing, within the comment period specified in this notice, 
that a public hearing be held to consider the application. Requests for a public hearing 
shall specifically state the reasons for holding a public hearing. The USACE holds public 
hearings for the purpose of obtaining public comments when that is the best means for 
understanding a wide variety of concerns from a diverse segment of the public. 
 
The initial determinations made herein will be reviewed in light of facts submitted in 
response to this notice. Copies of letters of objection will be forwarded to the applicant 
who will normally be requested to contact objectors directly in an effort to reach an 
understanding. 
 
Please reference the April 9, 2024 public notice and permit application, linked above, for 
additional information about the proposed work. 
 
THIS NOTICE IS NOT AN AUTHORIZATION TO DO ANY WORK. 
 

 
 

     Frank J. DelGiudice 
     Chief, NH & VT Section 
     Regulatory Division 
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--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please contact Ms. Tina Chaisson at bettina.m.chaisson@usace.army.mil or  
(978) 318-8058 if you would like to be removed from our public notice mailing list. 
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